
 

 

 
RCA   Austin City Council Item ID 5687 

Meeting Date: 5/12/2011 Department: Communications and Technology 
Mgmt 

Subject 
 
Set a public hearing to receive citizen input regarding the proposed street name change of E. 48th HALF STREET 
to GENE JOHNSON STREET.  (Suggested date and time: June 9, 2011, 4:00 p.m. at Austin City Hall, 301 W. 
Second Street, Austin, TX). 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
The application fee of $415.00 has been paid.  The processing fee of $500.00 has been determined for the two street 
sign locations at the corner of E 48th HALF ST and AIRPORT BLVD and at the corner of  E 48th HALF ST and 
HARMON AVE. Petitioners have been advised of the street sign replacement cost and that they are responsible for 
payment. 

Fiscal Note 
 
There is no unanticipated fiscal impact. A fiscal note is not required.  

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action:       

For More 
Information: Cathy Winfrey, CTM Addressing 974-2398 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

      

MBE / WBE:       

Related Items:       

Additional Backup Information 
 
The City of Austin has received a request from Pamela Cirkiel to change the name of E 48th HALF ST to GENE 
JOHNSON ST in recognition of her father.   
 
A public hearing is required because there is not unanimous support by the residents of the neighborhood for this 
change.  Nine property owners were contacted for their agreement; seven have agreed. City staff has determined that 
this request is consistent with the City’s Codes and Policies and recommends setting the public hearing.  
 

 


